A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, March 23, 2017 at 11:36 am.

Present: William Dowling, Chairman; John Margie, Clerk; David Sheedy; George Samia, Town Administrator; and Gloria Mitchell, Administrative Assistant.

Villiam Dowling stated that the reason for the meeting was to sign the Commonwealth Community Compact.

George Samia explained that the two areas that he was thinking of when this was proposed which included: the environmental issue at the former Eastern States Steel Site and former Precise Engineering Site; and the IT portion.

John Margie and David Sheedy spoke on their support of the signing of the Compact.

Representative Geoff Diehl, Representative Michelle Dubois and Senator Walter Timilty spoke on their support of the Compact. Lieutenant Governor Karyn Polito stated the benefits of the Town signing the Compact, Lt. Governor Polito also stated that 267 communities have already signed the Compact and there are multiple resources available for each municipality.

The Commonwealth Community Compact was signed by Lt. Governor Karyn Polito and Chairman of the Board of Selectmen William Dowling.

M/Sheedy, s/Margie, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes - Dowling, Margie, Sheedy; a unanimous vote in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 11:50 am

Roard of Selectmen